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THE KING'S HIGHWAY APRIL 16TH, 1928 

MINISTERS AND CHURGHES. 

Rev. H. C. Archer who spent March 25th 
and April 1st on the Millville field, sup- 
plied the pulpit at Woodstock on April 
8th. The pastor, Rev. L. J. Alley, being 
at the quarterly meeting at Seal Cove. 

Pastor Lester is being assisted byEvan- 
gelist L. CG. Good in special revival ser- 
vices at Victoria Corner. We pray that 
Go dmay abundantly bless the services. 

The Fort Fairfield Church has been 
greatly blessed of God as the special ser- 
vices that were held during the winter 
brought much strength to the church, 
and the services continue good and God 
is still blessing the church 

Sister M Ella Slipp, pastor of the Jones- 
port Church, has had a severe attack of 
grippe which laid her aside for a while, 
but through God’s blessing she has been 
enable to continue in the work 

Rev. H. S. Mullen and wife and Miss 
Hudson remained at Marysville over the 
8th inst. The Lord has blessed the united 
labors of the pastor, Brother Dow, and 
Brother Mullen and the people and much 
good has been done. Over sixty have been 
forward to the altar and several others 
have been deeply convicted and probably 
will yield to the influences of the Holy 
Spirit. We expect to learn later of the 
blessed results of the meetings. 

Rev. A. H. Trafton has so far recovered 
as to be able to resume his services at 
Norton. 

Easter Sunday was a very enjoyable 
day at the Moncton Church and an ex- 
cellent programme was rendered by the 
children at the close of the Sunday School. 
There was special singing at both the 
morning and evening services. Rev. W. B. 
and Mrs. Wiggins attend all the services 
and Sunday School, and add much to the 
success of every department of the work. 
-—-S. A. B. 

Rev. S. H. Clark has put in his resigna- 
tion of the Calais pastorate to end in 
June, and offers his home there for sale, 
as he thinks a change would be helpful 
to him physically. 

Rev. L. T. Sabine expects to close his 
pastorate of the Port Maitland Circuit in 
June. He is expecting to hold some spe- 
cial services at Sandford in June (AVN) 
assisted by Rev. C. S. Hilyard. 

- HIGHWAY FUND 

Below is a list of those who have paid 
their subscription to the Highway Fund. 
The need at the present time is pressing. 
We trust that many more will help us 
meet our obligations. The Lord bless you, 
brethren and sisters. We can all give 
something to this fund. 

Please send your subscriptions to the 
editor by Post Office Order or Postal Note. 

P. J. TRAFTON. 
Previously acknowledged ............ $417.00 
OEiss: Zella Wright sa, 5.00 
Mrs. Alice Newbury ......n...liliii., 1.00 
SE Alan Bow nanan 3.00 
Miss Helen Goodspeed .................. 2.00 

W. B. WIGGINS, 
Moncton, N. B. Treasurer. 
204 Bonaccord St. 

Doubt is sin. It destroys faith. 

PERSONALS. 

Among those who were in attendance 
with the Temperance Delegation who 
waited on the Government at Frederic- 
ton were Rev. H. C. Archer, Moncton; 
Rev. E. W. Lester, Hartland; Rev. L. J. 
Alley, Woodstock; Rev. H. S. Dow, Marys- 
ville, and Brother I. A. J. Ward and wife 
from Hartland. 

We are very sorry to learn that Mrs. 
Sampel Gourse, of Fredericton, had the 
misfortune to fall and break her right 
arm not long ago. 

Sister S. Hayden Shaw has returned 
from Somerville, Mass., where she has 
spent nearly three months in visiting her 
sister, Mrs. A. A. Tracy, and her niece, 
Mrs. W. E. Smith and family. Sister Shaw 
says: “My sight seeing has been going to 
Church and Sunday School. Last Satur- 
day we were at a Jewish synagogue. Sun- 
day morning at a Methodist Episcopal 
Church, in the afternoon at the Nazarene 
Church (Davis Square), in the evening 
at the Presbyterian to hear Dr. Robert 
Watson (whom we knew years ago). We 
have also been at Tremont Temple sever- 
al times. At our last visit there Dr. Shields 
(Methodist) preached. His subject was 
“The Prodigal’s older brother.” He placed 
him as the e¢hurch member who depend - 
ed on service and works without yearn- 
ing or love for the lost brother, no joy at 
his return, he did not know there was a 
revival on, he had to ask one of the ser- 
vants what was going on, what the joy 
was all about. I attended Brother Smith's 
church most of the time, but go home 
perfectly satisfied with our own doctrine, 
experience and denomination. I resi on 
the blood atonement. The blessed clean- 
sing blood and the blessed witness of the 
Holy Spirit. Yet I have regard for all 
christians.”—Extract from letter io 

Sister Solomon McFarlane has returned 
from her visit of several weeks to friends 
in and about Boston, Mass. 

Brother and Sister Jeremiah Fillmore, 
of Gunningsville, Albert County, celebrat- 
ed their 49th wedding anniversary at 
their home on the evening of March 30th. 
Brother and Sister Fillmore’s health is 
very good, and they have a good prospect 
of celebrating their 50th anniversary. 

Rev. H. C. Archer spent Tuesday, April 
3rd, with Brother D. F. Knight at Macna- 
quac. 

Brother Archer reports that while he 
found Brother Knight somewhat weaker 
in body yet he was strong in the Lord, and 
wished to be remembered to the saints. 
He wants to get to Beulah Camp Meeting 
this year if possible. 

Mr. Harold Freeze, a student of Acadia 
University, Wolfville, N. S., spent the 
Easter holidays at his home in Moncton. 
He returned to college on the 3rd inst. 

Miss Helen E. Goodspeed, of the De- 
partment of Public Works, Fredericton. 
spent the Easter holidays with her uncle 
and aunt, Rev. W. B. and Mrs. Wiggins, 
in Moncton. Miss Goodspeed returned to 
her home and work on the 2nd inst. 
We are sorry to learn that Brother P. B. 

Huhlbert, of Yarmouth, has been quite 
ill during the winter, suffering much 
pain. necessitating the removal of an eye, 

and two delays at the hospital of several 
days each. He is now regaining his 
strength. 
We are glad to note that Sister Lucy 

Tedford, of Port Maitland, N. S., is slowly 
regaining her health after quite a tedious 
illness. 

Mr. S. L. T. Wiggins, of Central Nor- 
ton, was a delegate to the United Baptist 
Convention at Moncton, and while in the 
city was the guest of his brother, Rev. 
W. B. Wiggins and Mrs. Wiggins. 

The Editor and Mrs. Wiggins also had 
a pleasant call from Brother H. G. Noble, 
of Woodstock, during his attendance at 
the Convention. 

MARRIED. 

Mason-Sibley. 
At Woodstock, N. B., on April 5, 1923, 

by Rev. H. G. Archer, Robert Mason, of 
Lower Jemseg, N. B., and Ruby Ella Sib- 
ley, of Houlton, Me. 

Sloat-Mason. 
At Woodstock, N. B., on April 5, 1923, 

by Rev. H. CG. Archer, Hedley Sloat, of 
Washburn, Me., and Minnie V. Mason, of 
Lower Jemseg, N. B. 

Murray-Collins. 
Al Woodstock, N. B., on April 9th, 

1928, by Rev. H. (. Archer, Eugene F. 
Murray, of Greenville, Me., and Goldena. 
Etta Collins, of Blaine, Me. 

Faulkner-Briggs. 
At Woodstock, N. B. on April: 71h 

1923, by Rev. H. C. Archer, Henry Faulk- 
ner and Blanch Laura Briggs, both of 
Menticello, Me. 

Clayton-Robinson, 
At the minister's residence, 117 Albert 

St., Woodstock, April 4th, Mr. Leon 
Leonard Clayton, of Ashland, Maine, and 
Miss Marion Gladys Robinson, of the 
same ‘place, Rev. L. H. Coy officiating 
clergyman. 

MISSIONARY FUND. 
Capt. GC. H. Beal (native worker) $100.00 
Mre:tlenpy SRE 0 LETS As 1.00 
Knox Memorial Fund for the late 

Misses Martha and Eliza Knox.. 40.00 
Mrs. Lina F. Hale (native worker) 15.00 
North Head Sunday School (native 

WORKEE) sl mad 7 i 37.50 
Ji Hi Boar tae ods 5 si da Se 2.50 

S. A. BAKER, Treasurer. 
394 Lutz St., Moncton, N. B. 

THE HIGHWAY. 

We very heartily thank those who have 
so kindly assisted us by sending in their 
renewals, as also some new subscriptions. 
But there are quite a number who, prob- 
ably have forgotten that their subscrip- 
tions have expired or are about expiring. 
Will you please note your label on the 
paper and renew as soon as possible and 
bring cheer to the Editor. 

Don’t forget to send by Post Office 
Order, or by Postal Note. If you send 
a check, add 15 cents as the Banks 
charge us that much to cash checks. 

Your humble servant, 
W. B. WIGGINS. 

204 Bonaccord St., Moncton, N. B. 


